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LEAD EDUCATION AND ASSISTANCE PROGRAM
Is It Safe to Use Lead Crystalware?

Are you planning to toast your sweetheart with a fine wine or other beverage served in a sparkling crystal goblet?  

If so, it’s important to understand that lead crystal is made from glass that has been mixed with lead, a known element that can be toxic to humans. Fortunately, crystal wine glasses and decanters don’t generally pose a significant health risk, as long as you wash them thoroughly before use and don’t store drinks in them for more than a few hours.

Manufacturers use lead when making crystal because it makes the glass softer. It’s easier to make the clear, precise cuts that characterize crystal products. 

The lead content also gives crystal a much higher index of light refraction than ordinary glass, and it’s responsible for that musical ring you get when you tap or clink glasses.

Health authorities have done preliminary tests showing that, over time, significant amounts of lead can migrate from lead crystal into the liquid it holds if the contents are acidic. Acidic liquids such as: alcohol, fruit juice, and vinegar, increase the leaching effect of lead.  Regular use of leaded crystal glassware is not recommended, particularly for children and pregnant women (because of lead’s harmful effects on fetal development).
In the course of a normal meal, liquid doesn’t stay in the glass long enough to leach lead that exceeds EPA standards.  That’s good news for consumers who want to use lovely crystal stemware to serve wine, water, and other beverages. 
However, you should avoid storing cognac, port, and other acidic beverages in lead crystal decanters. To use these beautiful vessels safely for entertaining, pour the alcohol into the decanter just before serving and return it to its original bottle at the end of the evening. 

If you have questions or concerns about lead in crystal or other products, please call Jan or Debb at the Lead Education and Assistance Program (LEAP) of the Lewis and Clark City-County Health Department, 457-8583. Or stop by the LEAP office in Room 201 of East Helena City Hall, 306 E. Main St.
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